
             NEVADA  PAINT HORSE  CLUB 
 

October 29, 2005  MINUTES 
 
Attendance: Dave Bugenig, Renay Fortenberry, Gary and Sharon Avery, David, Shirley, Kristi and Kerri Ruby, 
Linda Claudeane Killfoil, Michele deOliveira, Phil and Sandy McManus, Cathy Thayer, Amanda Kontny, 
Samantha Pope, Gene and Sandi Young and guest Neelee Walker. 
 
President Gary Avery opened the meeting at 1:20 PM with the treasurers report.  Currently there is $17,842 in 
the checking account, $10,000 in CD’s and $166 in the youth scholarship account.  The final accounting for the 
October 1st show is not included in this amount.  Sharon is working with the Churchill Co. fairgrounds to 
straighten out the stall count so that the bill can be settled with them. Gary asked for approval of the report, 
Sandy McManus made the motion, passed.  The entries and stall rentals were down a little at the October show 
but Sharon feels we should still clear $1,500 - $2,000. 
 
Old Business; The banquet has been scheduled for Sunday, February 19, 2006 at the Casino Fandango, 3800 
South Carson Street, Carson City, NV and will start at 12:30 PM with a full buffet available. The approximate 
cost will be $25.00/person – this will be firmed up with our coordinator Shirley Ruby as the time gets closer. 
 
The final points for the yearend awards are enclosed with this mailing for those that qualified for NPHC and/or 
NSCC.  The spread sheets showing the entire show year, for all that participated, can be seen on our web page 
at www.nevadapainthorseclub.org.  Please look over the final points, if you find a discrepancy please notify 
either Sandi Young @ (775) 423-5824 or Sharon Avery @ (775) 867-3154 no later than November 10th 
otherwise the points will stand as printed.  Also, if you have a specific item/items that you would like for your 
award or if you would like to know the amount of awards you have coming…….you must call Sharon Avery @ 
(775) 867-3154 or email her at windsong@phonewave.net as I don’t have that information,   THE ABSOLUTE 
DEADLINE FOR ORDERING YOUR AWARDS IS NOVEMBER 30TH.  
 
Discussion regarding some changes in next years class list.  The 11 & Under Walk Trot classes (non APHA 
approved) will be dropped and replaced with the APHA approved 13 & Under division.  Also, there was a 
discussion about splitting the Amateur performance classes into age divisions ie., 19 – 44 and 45 and over in 
the hopes that more of the mature amateurs would be encouraged to compete.  It was decided to give it a try in 
a couple of classes, probably Western Pleasure and Trail.  The club would appreciate your thoughts on this 
idea. 
 
New officers were announced for 2006 – President – Gary Avery, Vice President - David Ruby, Secretary -
Sharon Avery and Treasurer - Sheila Plimpton.  The two new Directors will be Buck Brown and Marc 
Bingham.  Sandra McManus will continue as the membership person and Sandi Young will continue as the 
points person. The judges committee this year will be Sharon Avery and Shirley Ruby so if you have any input 
on judges you need to get together with one of them. 
 
The deadline for the  2006 directory is December 1st and your camera ready ad/ads must go to Becky Goodwin, 
HCR 37 Box 663, Sandy Valley, NV 89019.  If you have questions or need additional information you can 
reach her at (702) 723-5310 or ropers@sandyvalley.net. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:45 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Sandi Young, Secty. 
 


